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Numerous hydropower facilities in the Columbia River Basin are renewing their Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) licenses.  These facilities have significant ongoing effects on fish and wildlife (F&W) resources upstream and downstream from them.  The FERC license is the point at which requirements are imposed on the licensee to mitigate for these effects.   The F&W managers with jurisdiction over the resources affected by the facilities can be involved in the re-licensing negotiations that determine mitigation requirements.  Other F&W managers should be involved, as well, to support the lead F&W managers’ case for needed mitigation and to assure that mitigation is coordinated with the other managers that may be affected.
Proposal Idea  
The CBFWA has the connections and experience working with the regional F&W managers and thus is well-suited to coordinate the involvement of all interested F&W managers.  The CBFWF could seek funds to hire a staff person to coordinate F&W manager involvement.  This effort would not replace nor interfere with the efforts of the lead F&W managers.  Indeed, the effort could be consensus-based, which would provide the lead F&W managers control over any activities undertaken.  Funded activities might include distributing information, facilitating work groups of managers interested in a specific hydropower facility, maintaining a web site, assisting managers in developing supporting materials, and coordinating F&W manager response to issues.
Advantages

· Lead F&W managers could receive additional political support for their mitigation needs, without giving up control.

· Supporting F&W managers could be assured that FERC mitigation efforts are coordinated with their programs.

· FERC could get broader support for its renewal licenses (or at least could be aware of some of the political sensitivities).

· CBFWF could receive additional funding for services closely aligned with its core activities.

Disadvantages

· Lead F&W managers might view this as interference or, at least, requiring additional effort on their part.

· It would incrementally increase the work load of the CBFWA support staff.
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